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NEF’s annual Showcase took place on  
June 14, 2024 at the Center for the Arts. 

Mark your calendars for the 2025 Showcase 
on Friday, June 13

Presidents’ Message
Fall has been a busy time for NEF. The new Endowment process has begun at 
Northampton High School, and JFK Middle School is about to launch its planning 
process for their Endowment funding. Our fall Small Grants to Educators process 
is underway, and the Annual Adult Spelling Bee brought the crowds out for an 
exciting and hilarious evening of spelling, wise cracks and costumes, raising more 
than $12,000. You can track all these activities on our beautiful, newly-redesigned 
webpage (northamptoneducation.org) and on Facebook.

This school year we will be funding a variety of exciting projects. The high 
school Homesteading course will have additional resources. Students at Leeds 
and RKF Ryan Road will work with local scientist and author Naila Moreira 
observing and researching monarch butterflies. Families of all elementary 
students will benefit from a lending library of books and activities. Our fifth 
graders will work with the Hitchcock Center to study water – where it comes 
from, where it goes, how it’s used and how to protect it. Our stellar HS marching 
band now has a percussion coach. And so much more. 

None of this wonderful work would be possible without you, our community 
of educators, parents/guardians, sponsors and donors. The funds we 
make available for Small Grants to Educators and Book Fund grants in the 
Northampton Public Schools, our Pre-K program and Smith Vocational and 
Agricultural High School comes from the money we raise from our Adult Spelling 
Bee, Spring Plant Sale, Census Appeal and this, our Annual Appeal.

We are the funnel to channel your contributions to programs and resources that 
benefit our children. And we thank you from the bottom of our collective hearts. 

Please continue to help us say YES to enrichment, excellence and access for 
our most valuable resources, our children. We were recently asked if we take 
donations!  The answer, of course, is YES. Please donate now online at www.
northamptoneducation.org or use the enclosed envelope to make a contribution. 

We rely on volunteers to make all this happen. Please consider helping with 
the Spelling Bee or the Plant sale, or serving on a committee, or expanding our 
social media reach or possibly joining our Board. All are welcome. Use the “get 
involved” tab on our website or email President@northamptoneducation.org.

The amazing generosity and vision you provide gives the educational experience 
of Northampton’s students an invaluable boost, especially during these times. 
Thank you for everything you do, and help us to do, for our children.

Dale Melcher, President 
Martin Wohl, Vice-President

Northampton Education Foundation funds 

and supports excellence, innovation, and 

intellectual creativity in Northampton Public 

Schools. We are an all volunteer organization 

that relies on the energy, creativity and 

support of the community to realize  

our mission of strengthening  

our schools by enriching students’ 

educational experiences. We rely on your help 

through the donation of your time and ideas 

as well as financial resources.

A Community Investment  
in Our Public Schools
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Students Flock to Modern Homesteading Course 
Last year NHS teacher Mr.Bob Melnik used a NEF grant to start 
an Introducton to Homesteading class. It has not only evolved 
into a regularly-offered course in Modern Homesteading, but 
has fast become one of the most popular classes at the high 
school.

A teacher at NHS since 2010, Melnik recognized the need for 
students to learn where their food, clothing and other goods 
come from, how they can participate in the process, and how 
the process impacts the earth. He has called the course a 
“home economics class turned on its head,” in which students 
are exposed to fishing, foraging, cooking, root beer production, 
canning and preserving, sewing, leather craft, and more. An 
NEF Endowment Grant allowed Melnik to launch the course, 
and its success has made it a sought-after elective – and a 
class which is growing and evolving.

Melnik plans to continue the very successful and popular food 
units from year one, noting that “The kids loved the wood fired 
pizza ovens and we used them a lot and they learned a lot 
about that type of cooking.” He plans to expand the Foraging 
and Wild Food unit, teaching the students more fishing skills. 
Last year they stocked the Mill River with fish and then caught, 
cleaned and cooked them. To help the students hone their 
fishing skills, Melnik is seeking donations of fishing equipment 
like rods and tackle.

Last year, as part of 
foraging, the class 
transplanted ramps 
(wild leeks) onto school 
property, and they hope to 
harvest them this spring; 
this year they will also try 
transplanting fiddlehead 
ferns. “Ideally I will have 
enough funding left over to 
put in a door in the fence 
near the back of the shop 

to access a little triangle of land the school owns that already 
has ramps growing in it as well as a few black walnut trees.
This area is perfect for a permaculture garden and I have been 
eyeing it for a couple years now.”

“The thing that was a huge success last year 
that I am definitely looking forward to doing 
again was the wild flower jelly. Last year we 
did Magnolia, Violet and Dandelion flower jelly 
and I hope to expand on that and also include 
other preserves like pairing with Megan Murphy 
with her pickles project and fermenting our own 
sourdough starter and making bread from it.” 
Thus far 44 students have taken the Homesteading class, and 
Melnik is gearing up for this year’s expanded offerings. 

Last year the students did one full semester of sewing, while 
the second semester focused on food, primarily food the class 
harvested from the wild. “This year I plan on adding some 
leather work to the sewing section of the class with the focus 
on monetizing our sewing skills,” said Melnik. “Clothes are so 
cheap now that it is very hard to make money as a clothing 
designer, but hand bags and leather products are still very 
expensive so my aim is to show them ways to take their skills 
and put them to work on something that will be profitable. I 
am hoping to use the grant money I have received to get the 
necessary tools to get started in that endeavor.”

Daniel S. Goldstein Concert
On November 26, the Northampton High School auditorium will echo 
with the sounds of jazz, hip-hop, folk, funk, and soul as saxophonist 
Mtali Banda and his quintet perform in the 2024 NEF Daniel S. 
Goldstein Fund concert. The fund was established in memory of 
Daniel Goldstein, a 1988 graduate of Northampton High who loved 
music and theater. Since 1990 it has supported an annual concert or 
theatrical performance that all students in the high school have the 
opportunity to attend. Banda, an Amherst native with both African-
American and Malawian ancestry, brings influences of both to his 
distinctive style of music.
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The BUZZ on the NEF  
Adult Spelling Bee 
The 22nd NEF Adult Spelling Bee was, as always, a fun and edifying 
event. The stirring competition took place on October 22, 2024 once again 
at Bombyx Center for Arts & Equity in Florence. We had a packed house 
for the competition, and thanks to our generous sponsors, the event raised 
more than $12,000 for NEF’s Small Grants to Educators program. 
The Bee’s emcee was once again local favorite Kelsey Flynn and 
her sidekick, Lila Flynn. Judges were Ivanna Correctya (and her 
sky-high hair), Gwen Agna (co-chair of the Northampton School 
Committee), Jeromie Whalen (Northampton High School technology, 
communications & media production teacher), Dr. Portia Bonner 
(Northampton superintendent of schools), and Kathy Service (nurse 
practitioner and dementia care specialist). Pronouncing the words for 
our spellers were Stephen Eldridge (retired Northampton High School 
theater teacher and founder of TheaterPlay), Molly Moss (assistant 
director of Forbes Library), and Peter Sokolowski (editor-at-large for 
Merriam-Webster). Dr. Bonner was also honored as our Word Wizard, 
and “threw out” the first word of the competition.
UMassFive Hive, sponsored by the UMassFive College Federal  
Credit Union, won the Bee by correctly spelling exergue. The  
three teammates, Devora Klionsky, Ellen Asermely, and Julianna 
Canabal-Rodríguez had become friends when they were kids 
competing in the Scripps National Spelling Bee!
Royal Spellys (Claudia Rutherford, Geraldine Unger, and Sarah 
Mulvehill), sponsored by Friends of Marcia Burick, took the prize for 
best costume and The Bee 52’s, (Allie Wittner, Joanna Nix, and Ashley 
Bennet), sponsored by Marisa Labozzetta & Martin Wohl, took the prize 
for most humorous team. 
All of our winners received jars of honey donated by a local business, 
Red Barn Honey Company.
Steve Sanderson and Bill Newman of WHMP broadcast a live play-
by-play of the Bee on WHMP radio and Northampton Open Media 
live streamed the event. You can watch it on their YouTube channel: 
youtube.com/watch?v=REIJzmN5vBE
The Spelling Bee attendees enjoyed food prepared by Cooper’s 
Corner/State Street Fruit Store, baked goods donated by NEF 
supporters, and ice cream donated by Herrell’s Ice Cream & Bakery. 

Thank you to our generous Spelling Bee sponsors,  
who made it all possible!
Emerald Sponsors:  DA Sullivan & Sons, Friends of Marcia Burick, 
Greenfield Savings Bank, Marisa Labozzetta & Martin Wohl
Amethyst Sponsors: Wohl Family Dentistry and Fierst Bloomberg Ohm LLP
Spelling Bee 2024 Team Sponsors: A2Z Science & Learning Toy Store; 
Applied Mortgage; Brian Leaf SAT Prep; Broadside Books; Chia Collins & 
Michael Cohen; Committees to Elect Rachel Maiore, Jeremy Dubs, and 
Quaverly Rothenberg; The Community Classroom; The Dadz; The Daily 
Hampshire Gazette; Dale Melcher & Bill Newman; Lesser, Newman, Aleo, & 
Nasser; The Lions Club; Mayor Gina-Louise Sciarra Campaign Committee; 
Northampton Area Pediatrics; Osaka Lunch Club; Ostberg & Associates 
Financial Services and Insurance; Paradise Copies; River Valley Co-op; Sallie 
Deans Lake & Kevin Lake; Sharp, Heyman, Dolven, & Elkins; SOS—Support 
Our Schools; Talk the Talk on WHMP; Tandem Bagel Company; The Law Office 
of Valerie Vignaux; Thornes Marketplace; UMass Five College Federal Credit 
Union; and Whalen Insurance

DID YOU KNOW?
A whole host of community members give their 
time, energy and expertise to help select which 
Small Grants to Educators and Endowment 
Grants are funded from the pool of applications. 
In the 2023-2024 and 2024-2025 school years, 
the following served as members of the Small 
Grants Distribution Committee and Endowment 
Grants Distribution Committee. Our deep 
thanks to each of them.

Small Grants to Educators  
Distribution Committee:
Tom Annese
Joe Bianca
Dr. Portia Bonner, 
Superintendent
Dev Boulay
Keith Cable
Roni Gold
Kathy Goos
Pelle Hinckley
Sam Hopper
Pam Hunter
Jennifer Sanders James

Katie James
Mona Kulp
Claire Lobdell
Nadia Lowy-Orzolek
Olivia Lowy-Orzolek
Maria McKinney
Dale Melcher
Margaret Miller
Emily Quintana
Amy Thompson
Megan Zinn

Endowment Grants Distribution Committee:
Amandine Barras
Josh Bedell
Lucy Braudis (student)
Summer Cable
Joy Hermansen

Claire Novotny
Stan Schapiro
Allie Sullivan (student)
Jordana Willers
Martin Wohl

Photos by Ray Brod Photography  @RayBrodPhotography
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Thank You NEF Annual Fund Donors!
The following donors gave to the NEF Annual Fund from Oct. 1, 2023 to Sept. 30, 2024.

Annual Fund dollars underwrite the Small Grants for Educators program, as well as our yearly administrative costs. 
Thank you for your generous support of NEF and our schools!

Janet Aalfs and Janis Totty
Joan Abboud
Jenny Adams and Jeff Sternal
ADP Properties LLC
Gwen Agna and Thomas Marantz
Norma Akamatsu
Jane Allen and Daniel Levy
Margaret Allen
Megan Allen
Rebekah Anderson
Drewcilla Annese
Apex Dental Associates
Benjamin Barnes
Becky Barrows
Catherine and Randy Bartlett
Joseph Bartolomeo and Lydia Sarro
Lisa Unger Baskin
Pauline Bassett and Alan Katz
Jan Bauver
Josh Bedell and Sarah Marcus
Marguerite Belkin
Erica and Ross Bell
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Berkshire Design Group, Inc
Jennifer Berneche Stiles and Michael 
Stiles
Audrey and Larry Bernstein
Scott and Mary Biddle
Dennis Bidwell and Mary Ann Kelly
Ginny Biggie
Peter and Elizabeth Bigwood
Robert and Janet Bissell
Maggie Bittel
Barbara Black
Barbara and Joseph Blumenthal
Portia Bonner
Beverly Bowman
John and Nancy Brady
Robert Brandt and Joan Swedlow-Brandt
Broadside Bookshop
Lauren Brown
Debin Bruce
Lori Burroughs
Sarah Buttenwieser and Hosea Baskin
Adena Calden and Garrett Cahill
Denise Callaway
Maureen Carney
Devin Caughey and Sara Newland
J. Michael and Jenny Cavanaugh
Anne Cernak
Debbie Charren and Timothy Diehl
Deborah and Peter Christakos
Lisa Clauson and Bob LaLievre
Mary Ann Clawson
Terence Coe
Joe and Cathy Cohen
Chia Collins and Michael Cohen
Committee to Elect Gina-Louise Sciarra
Committee to Elect Marissa Elkins
Elizabeth Connor
Brett Constantine and Jennifer Boas
Richard Cooper and Catherine Kay
Sarah Creighton
Matthew Czaplinski and Caryn Brady
Stacey Dakai

D.A. Sullivan and Sons, Inc.
Aline and Mike Davis
Lindsay Davison, LICSW
Stephanie Davolos
Sallie Deans Lake and Kevin Lake
Linda Dell and Robert Shycon
Edith and Julia Denney
Kelly and Charles DeRose
Ann Desmond
Elizabeth Detmold
Fran Deutsch and Gerald Epstein
Jennifer Dieringer and John Frey
Michael Dion
Thomas and Cynthia Dourmashkin
Lisa Downing
Tanya Dragan and Constantine Voyevidka
Jennifer and Jacob Drew
Peter and Stacy Duggan
Hannah Durrant and Dale West
Ruth Elcan and Jill Toler
Katie Emerson and Keith McCrae
Jane Evans
Anne Fine and Jon Liebman
Nick Fleisher and Peggy Fiddler
Jenny Fleming-Ives and Peter Ives
Kelsey Flynn and Jaime Olander
Andrea Freeman
Nicole Gadon
Gage-Wiley & Co., Inc.
Laura Garcia
Hillary Gardner and Peter LaBrusciano
Bill Gerry
Penina Glazer
Christopher Golden
Norbert Goldfield and Sandra Matthews
Kathy Goos and Barry Werth
Cleo Gorman and Ron Ackerman
Michael Gorra and Brigitte Buettner
Jennifer Gover and Alexander Wolf
Joanna Grand and David Marlin
Greenfield Savings Bank
Andrew and Susan Guswa
HarborOne Mortgage
Harold Grinspoon Foundation
Rick Hart
Ann Henchey
Ann Hennessey and Joanne Comerford
Jillian Hensley
Mark Hensley
Karen Thomas
Joy Hermansen
Richard and Jo Ann Hinckley
Shana Hiranandani
Deborah Hoechstetter
Fred Hooven and Heidi Haas
Hopper family
Elizabeth Horn and Shawn Shimpach
Marsha Humphrey and Stephen Jasinski
Angelo and Susan Intile
Nora Israeloff
Amy Jacobson and Lynn Zashin
Jennifer James
Arlene Jennings
Ned and Carol Judd
Debra Junnila and Scott Edmands

Myla Kabat-Zinn
Lydia Kann
David and Jodi Kaufman
Roger Kaufman
William Kenefick
Michael Klare and Andrea Ayvazian
Alisa Klein and Amy Stamm
Geri Kleinman and James Katz
Deanne Kloepfer
George Kohout
Ronald and Kathleen Korza
Diana and Jeff Krauth
George Kriebel and Simon Metcalf
Katherine Kruckemeyer
Lindsay Barron LaBonte
Joan Laird
Law Office of Valerie Vignaux
Andrew Leland
Lesser, Newman, Souweine & Nasser
Jim Levey and Christine Olson
Claire Lobdell and Jack Loveless
Marlene Lyons
Dianne Mackler and David Pascucci
Scott Mahar and Madeline Wendt
Kathy and Greg Malynoski
Lynn Marcus
Dale Melcher and Bill Newman
Margaret Miller and John Christopher
Loraine Millman
Jeffrey and Mary Mitchell
Jonathan and Rebecca Moldover
Linda Morley and Robert Paynter
David Morrissey
David and Joan Morse
Richard and Janet Moulding
Danny Mulligan and Maureen McMurray
Michael Murphy and Brigid Glackin
Nancy Murphy
Betty Musante
Janet Napolitano
David Narkewicz and Yelena Mikich
Anne Nelson
Dorothy Nemetz and John Todd
Alex and Carol Neubert
Ellen and Barry Nigrosh
Joanna Nix
Northampton Area Pediatrics, LLC
Northampton Lions Club
North Star: Self-Directed Learning for 
Teens
Heidi Nortonsmith
Judianne O’Brien
Ivan Oransky and Cate Vojdik
Debra Orgera and George Kohout
Edward and Susan Osepowicz
Paradise Copies
Carol Patterson
Christina Petersen and Peter Rayton
Lou Peugh and Edward Olmstead
Melissa Phelan
Elsa Phillippi Cline
Stephen Platt
Martha Pomputius
Anna Powers
John Pucci and Mary Bates

Ellen Putnam and Mark Dean
Abraham Ravett
Linden Rayton and Reed Loy
David Reckhow and Catherine Wanat
Robert Reckman
Nancy and Eric Reeves
Candice Reffe and Edward Hogan
Susan and Mark Rhoads
Margaret and Bob Riddle
Julia Riseman and Nicholas Horton
Peter and Hedwig Rose
Anne and Joel Rosen
Henry Rosenberg and Katherine Hicks
Kristin Ruben
Elizabeth Rumelt
Miriam Sadinsky and Hugh Heisler
Barbara Samuels
Michael and Margaret Sanders
Howard Sasson and Betsy Green
Catherine Savini
Stan Schapiro and Joan Wiener
William Scher and Gina-Louise Sciarra
Deborah Schifter
Laurie and Reed Schimmelfing
Elizabeth Schoenfeld and Pranay Parikh
Leonard Schoenfeld and Gail Shufrin
Pamela Schwartz and Joel Feldman
Laura Seftel
Jean Shackelford and Brian Brinkman
Edward and Ann Shanahan
Andrew and Lois Siegel
Robin Silva
Dee and Erik Sossa
Lee Spector and Rebecca Neimark
Hayley Spizz and Tim St. Onge
Jeff and Helen Stauder
Michael Stavely Hale
Endamian and Robert Stewart
T. Kate Sullivan
Robert Suprenant
Katie Szopa
Sarah and Mark Tanner
Sonya Teter
Thornes Marketplace
Kathleen Tudryn
UMassFive College Credit Union
Janet Unger
Peter Van Pelt
Becca Walker
Jenae Westover
Peter Whalen and Janna Ugone
Douglas Wheat and Amy Seldin
Pamela White
Mo and Cheryl Willems
Allie Witmer
Ariana Wohl
Carina Wohl, DMD
Wohl Family Dentistry
Martin Wohl and Marisa Labozzetta
Ann Wood
James Wood
Meg and Jonathan Wright
Lesley Yalen and Brian Baldi
Jonah Zuckerman and Rebecca Busansky



Page 5            NEF News Fall 2024

Plant Sale Seeds Book Fund Money
Another wonderful year of selling plants to raise money to 
grow readers! 
All money raised from the NEF Plant sale goes towards the purchase of books and literary 
materials for the classrooms and libraries in each of the public schools. This year we 
raised over $15,000! 

We so appreciate the effort of our plant donors to grow plants, dig them up and get 
them to us for the sale. We thank our annual donors: D.A. Sullivan, Fierst Bloomberg 
Ohm LLP, Friends of Marcia Burick, Greenfield Saving Bank, High Five Books, Keiter, and 
Anonymous. We could not do this event without the knowledgeable and hard-working 
volunteers who dig, lug, re-pot and curate the plants at the sale. Our plant sale committee, 
quilters and the Smith Vocational Carpentry Department invest their time and efforts 
months in advance of the sale, meeting, quilting and building, thank you all very much!

On to next year! We look forward to seeing you all on Saturday, May 10, 2025 on the front lawn 
of the Smith Vocational School at 9:00 am when we countdown to the best plant sale ever!

Thank you to our NEF Book Fund donors!
Janet Aalfs and Janis Totty
Brian Adams
Gwen Agna and Tom Marantz
Margaret Allen
Thomas Annese
Lisa Unger Baskin
Susan Bastek
Judith Benzell-Sidney
Theresa Bimbane
Barbara Black
Francesca Bowman
Dorrie Brooks
Jamie Caron
Anne Cernak
Martha Coons
Patricia Cowden
Jonathan Dean
Eric Derman
Elizabeth Detmold
Fran Deutsch and Gerald Epstein
Kerry Dinh
Hannah Durrant and Dale West
Barbara Elkins
Daniel Felten 
  and Sarah Osgood-Felten
Frederick and Eva Fierst
Fishman family

Herman Fong
Ellen and Bill Gertzog
Hannia Gonzalez and George Martin
Kathy Goos and Barry Werth
Myra Gordon
Cleo Gordon and Ron Ackerman
Gavin Grant and Kelly Link
Greenfield Savings Bank
Michael Harrison & Maria D. Gil Wolf
Ann Henchey
Ann Hennessey and Joanne Comerford
Marjorie Hess and Rudolph Talaber
Fred Hooven and Heidi Haas
Robinson Hunter
Nora Israeloff
Amy Jacobson and Lynn Zashin
Alison Jones
Carmen and David Junno
Lisa Kallet
Louis Kanus
Keiter Builders
Ronald and Kathleen Korza
George Kriebel and Simon Metcalf
Jim and Julie Kurose
Sara Lennox
Monica Leverett
Marian Macdonald

Bette MacKay
Susan Mcrae and Eric Broadbent
Linda Matson
Lauren Meade, Mary Stanton and Sarah 

Sullivan
Elizabeth Meyersohn
Nancy and Jeff Minett
Terry and Lisa Minnick
Sidney and Miriam Moss
Alex and Carol Neubert
NHS Class of 1973
Ellen and Barry Nigrosh
Judianne O’Brien
Edward and Susan Osepowicz
Christina Petersen and Peter Rayton
Lou Peugh and Edward Olmstead
Stephen Platt and Francie Lin
Marilyn Poindexter
Linwod and Tucker Respess
Susan and Mark Rhoads
Margaret and Bob Riddle
George Robinson 
   and Janice Moulton
Ann Mari Rocheleau
Anne and Joel Rosen
Eleanor Rothman
Marta Rudolph

Jennifer Sanders James 
   and Patrick James
Christine and Jon Sass
Jean Savarese
Maureen and Molly Senn-McNally
Edward and Ann Shanahan
Janet and Bill Sharp
Robin Silva
Lesley Slay
Dee and Erik Sossa
Susan Sprung and Jim Mueller
Robert and Leah Stanley
Frances Thibault
Peter Titelman and Katharine Baker
Maureen Tobin
Greg and Matthew Toulson Wimmer
June Turcotte
Eric Wagner
Katherine Walsh
Douglas Wheat and Amy Seldin
Shoshannah Wineburg
   and Tom Douglas
Audra Winn and Seah Leahy
Martin Wohl and Marisa Labozzetta

A Sneak Preview 
of our 2025 Quilt!
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Small Grants to Educators Awarded
The following Small Grants to Educators were awarded in 2023-2024 totaling $52,088.
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VWXGHQWV�ZLOO�OHDUQ�IURP�SULPDU\�DQG�VHFRQGDU\�VRXUFHV�SULRULWL]LQJ�WKH�QDUUDWLYHV�RI�%ODFN��,QGLJHQRXV��
DQG�3HRSOH�RI�&RORU�WKDW�ZLOO�LQIRUP�VWXGHQWV��GHYHORSPHQW�RI�D�SRVWHU��SRGFDVW��RU�VKRUW�YLGHR�

$UW�7KHUDS\�(GXFDWLRQ�IRU�VWXGHQWV�ZLWK�$XWLVP�DQG�%H\RQG��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��-).�0LGGOH�6FKRRO�_�3URMHFW�/HDG��-HVV�7HUU\

-HVV�7HUU\��7HDFKHU�IRU�$XWLVP�DW�WKH�PLGGOH�VFKRRO��ZLOO�HQJDJH�LQ�DQ�LQWHUQDWLRQDOO\�DFFUHGLWHG�
SURIHVVLRQDO�GHYHORSPHQW�FHUWLILFDWLRQ�FRXUVH�IRFXVHG�RQ�WKH�UHVHDUFK��SV\FKRORJ\��DQG�DSSOLFDWLRQ�RI�
DUW�WKHUDS\�WR�EHQHILW�VWXGHQWV��

5H�,PDJLQLQJ�:RUOGV��6SHFXODWLYH�)LFWLRQ�DV�6RFLDO�&ULWLTXH�DW�-).��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��-).�0LGGOH�6FKRRO�_�3URMHFW�/HDG��-HQQD�,GHQZDUG�

�WK�JUDGH�VWXGHQWV�ZLOO�H[SORUH�VSHFXODWLYH�ILFWLRQ�DQG�KRZ�LW�FDQ�DFW�DV�D�VRFLDO�FULWLTXH��6WXGHQWV�ZLOO�
HQJDJH�LQ�ERRN�FOXEV�IRFXVHG�RQ�D�GLYHUVH�RIIHULQJ�RI�\RXQJ�DGXOW��<$��ILFWLRQ��OHDUQ�IURP�*UHJRU\�
6FRWW�.DWVRXOLV��DXWKRU�RI�<$�QRYHO�$OO�5LJKWV�5HVHUYHG��DQG�FUHDWH�WKHLU�RZQ�VSHFXODWLYH�ILFWLRQ��

3UL\D�'DUVKLQL�3HUIRUPDQFH�DQG�:RUNVKRS��������

6FKRRO��1RUWKDPSWRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO�_�3URMHFW�/HDGV��%ULDQ�)RRWH��3DXO�.LQVPDQ��6XVDQ�'LOODUG�

9LVLWLQJ�DUWLVWV�3UL\D�'DUVKLQL�DQG�0D[�=7�ZLOO�ZRUN�ZLWK�VWXGHQWV�DQG�WHDFKHUV�WR�VKDUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�
DERXW�WKH�GLIIHUHQW�PXVLFDO�IRUPV�WKH\�KDYH�VWXGLHG�DQG�GHOYH�GHHSHU�LQWR�VSHFLILF�VXEMHFWV�
LQFOXGLQJ�WKHRU\��FRPSRVLWLRQ��DQG�LPSURYLVDWLRQ�RI�,QGLDQ�FODVVLFDO�PXVLF��:HVW�$IULFDQ�PXVLF�DQG�
LPSURYLVDWLRQ��$PHULFDQ�IRON�PXVLF��DQG�6RXWK�,QGLDQ�SHUFXVVLRQ�WHFKQLTXHV�

,PSURYLQJ�DQG�6XSSRUWLQJ�$IWHU�6FKRRO�(QULFKPHQW�DW�%ULGJH�6W��6FKRRO��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��%ULGJH�6WUHHW�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�_�3URMHFW�/HDG��0DULD�6LOYD

%ULGJH�$IWHU�6FKRRO�(QULFKPHQW��%$6(��SURYLGHV�.���VWXGHQWV�D�UDQJH�RI�HQULFKLQJ�DIWHU�VFKRRO�
FODVVHV�OHG�E\�WHDFKHUV��VWDII��FDUHJLYHUV��DQG�FRPPXQLW\�PHPEHUV�

)�����0RYLQJ�DQG�*URRYLQJ��PXVLF�DQG�PRYHPHQW��LQ�WKH�SUHVFKRROV��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��%ULGJH�6WUHHW�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�	�/HHGV�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�_�3URMHFW�/HDG��$OLFH�+HOOHU

3UHVFKRRO�VWXGHQWV�DQG�WHDFKHUV�ZLOO�UHFHLYH�FXVWRP�GHVLJQHG�OHVVRQV�DQG�DFWLYLWLHV�WR�DGYDQFH�
VWXGHQWV��VSDWLDO�DZDUHQHVV��HQFRXUDJH�LQGLYLGXDO�H[SUHVVLRQ��DQG�SURYLGH�PLQGIXO�SUDFWLFHV�IRU�VHOI�
UHJXODWLRQ�DOO�WKURXJK�PXVLF�DQG�PRYHPHQW��

1+6�%DQG�3HUFXVVLRQ�&RDFK��<HDU��������������������IRU�WLPH�VHQVLWLYH�JUDQW

6FKRRO���1RUWKDPSWRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO�����

7KLV�JUDQW�IXQGV�WLPH�IRU�1+6�V�GUXPOLQH�WR�OHDUQ�IURP�D�SHUFXVVLRQ�FRDFK�ZKR�VSHFLDOL]HV�LQ�
PDUFKLQJ�SHUFXVVLRQ��GHGLFDWHG�WR�WKLV�|EDQG�ZLWKLQ�D�EDQG�}�

'LJLWDO�%DODQFH��0LQGIXOQHVV�0HHWV�6RFLDO�-XVWLFH�	�7HFKQRORJ\�IRU�6WXGHQWV�	�(GXFDWRUV�
�<HDU����������

6FKRRO��1RUWKDPSWRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO����

7KLV�SURMHFW�DLPV�WR�LQWHJUDWH�PLQGIXOQHVV�SUDFWLFHV�ZLWK�VRFLDO�MXVWLFH�SULQFLSOHV�DQG�WHFKQRORJ\�
HGXFDWLRQ�IRU�ERWK�VWXGHQWV�DQG�HGXFDWRUV��

3URMHFW�/HDG�WKH�:D\�&HUWLILFDWLRQ��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��-).�0LGGOH�6FKRRO

7KLV�JUDQW�ZLOO�IXOO\�FHUWLI\�DQ�HGXFDWRU�LQ�3URMHFW�/HDG�7KH�:D\��D�SUH�HQJLQHHULQJ�SURJUDP��VXSSRUWLQJ�
WKHP�WR�IDFLOLWDWH��FRDFK��DQG�EHFRPH�PRUH�FRPIRUWDEOH�LQ�JXLGLQJ�VWXGHQWV�LQ�FRGLQJ�SURMHFWV�

2RFK�([SHULHQFH�DW�%ULGJH�6WUHHW��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��%ULGJH�6WUHHW�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�

7KLV�JUDQW�EULQJV�ORFDO�HQWHUWDLQHU�DQG�HGXFDWRU�%UHWW�|2RFK}�2XWFKFXQLV�WR�%ULGJH�6WUHHW�6FKRRO�IRU�
PXOWLSOH�VFKRRO�ZLGH�SHUIRUPDQFHV��2RFK�V�SURJUDPV�WHDFK�HGXFDWLRQDO�DQG�VRFLDO�VNLOOV�E\�HQJDJLQJ�
VWXGHQWV�WKURXJK�FRPHG\��VWRU\WHOOLQJ��\R�\RV��PXVLF��DQG�FUHDWLYH�PRYHPHQW�

&ROOHJH�9LVLW�)LHOG�7ULSV��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��1RUWKDPSWRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO

,Q�WKH�WKLUG�\HDU�RI�WKLV�SURMHFW��VWXGHQWV�ZLOO�WDNH�WZR�WULSV�YLVLWLQJ�WKUHH�FROOHJHV�ZKHUH�WKH\�FDQ�ILQG�
VXSSRUW�SURJUDPV�IRU�PDUJLQDOL]HG�DQG�XQGHUUHSUHVHQWHG�VWXGHQWV�ZKLOH�EHLQJ�FORVH�WR�KRPH��

0RQDUFKV�RI�1RUWKDPSWRQ��<HDU����������

6FKRROV��/HHGV�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO��5\DQ�5RDG�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO

)RXUWK�JUDGH�VWXGHQWV�DQG�WHDFKHUV�ZLOO�OHDUQ�IURP�ORFDO�VFLHQWLVW�DQG�DXWKRU�1DLOD�0RUHLUD�DERXW�
REVHUYLQJ�ORFDO�PRQDUFK�EXWWHUIOLHV�WR�LQIRUP�DQG�SURYLGH�UHVHDUFK�IRU�DQ�LQIRUPDWLRQDO�UHSRUW�DQG�
ILFWLRQDO�SLHFH�LQ�WKHLU�(QJOLVK�ODQJXDJH�DUWV�XQLW��

+RPHVWHDGLQJ�DW�1+6��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��1RUWKDPSWRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO�

7KLV�JUDQW�ZLOO�EXLOG�RII�D�VXFFHVVIXO�QHZ�HOHFWLYH�FODVV�IXQGHG�E\�1()�V�(QGRZPHQW�*UDQWV�SURJUDP��
,QWURGXFWLRQ�WR�+RPHVWHDGLQJ��ZKLFK�WHDFKHV�VHOI�UHOLDQFH�DQG�D�SOHWKRUD�RI�VNLOOV�ZLWK�D�IRFXV�RQ�
ORFDOO\�VRXUFLQJ�VXSSOLHV�DQG�OLYLQJ�VXVWDLQDEO\�DQG�LQ�KDUPRQ\�ZLWK�WKH�VHDVRQV��

%XLOGLQJ�%ULGJHV�IRU�/LWHUDF\��<HDU����������

6FKRROV��%ULGJH�6WUHHW�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO��-DFNVRQ�6WUHHW�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO��/HHGV�(OHPHQWDU\�
6FKRRO��5\DQ�5RDG�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�

7KLV�SURMHFW�ZLOO�GHYHORS�D�OHQGLQJ�OLEUDU\�RI�ERRNV��SURYLGH�WDNH�KRPH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�DQG�DFWLYLWLHV�WR�
IDPLOLHV��DQG�RUJDQL]H�D�VHULHV�RI�LQIRUPDWLRQDO�HYHQWV�IRU�IDPLOLHV�DQG�FDUHJLYHUV��DOO�VXSSRUWLQJ�
OLWHUDF\�GHYHORSPHQW�IRU�DOO�ILUVW�JUDGH�VWXGHQWV�LQ�WKH�1RUWKDPSWRQ�3XEOLF�6FKRROV��

/HHGV�)DPLO\�5HDGLQJ�DQG�0DWK�&ROODERUDWLRQ��<HDU����������

6FKRRO��/HHGV�(OHPHQWDU\�6FKRRO�

7KH�WKLUG�\HDU�RI�WKLV�JUDQW�FRQWLQXHV�WR�FRPPLW�WR�IRVWHULQJ�VWURQJ�FRPPXQLW\�ERQGV�EHWZHHQ�
HGXFDWRUV�ZLWK�IDPLOLHV�DQG�FDUHJLYHUV�WR�VXSSRUW�NLQGHUJDUWHQ�DQG�ILUVW�JUDGH�VWXGHQWV�LQ�UHDGLQJ�DQG�
PDWK��,Q�DGGLWLRQ�WR�ZRUNVKRSV�IRU�IDPLOLHV�DQG�FDUHJLYHUV��OHQGLQJ�OLEUDULHV�SURYLGLQJ�IUHH�DFFHVV�WR�
ERRNV�DQG�PDWHULDOV��DQG�LQWHUDFWLYH�DFWLYLWLHV�GHVLJQHG�WR�VWUHQJWKHQ�OHDUQLQJ�RXWVLGH�RI�VFKRRO��WKH�
SURJUDP�ZLOO�H[SDQG�WKLV�\HDU�WR�RIIHU�DFFHVV�WR�D�YLGHR�OLEUDU\��

Mural at JFK Middle School, projected funded by NEF
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Endowment Grants Awarded
Spurred by the completion of our second $1 million campaign at 
the end of 2019, delayed by the disruption of the Pandemic in a 
multitude of ways, the promise of perpetual funding to enhance 
and enrich Northampton district public school students from 
Pre-school through High School, is at long last being realized.

This year the Northampton Education Foundation, under its 
guidelines, will award Northampton High School up to $100,000 
over the next three years, and for every three years thereafter, 
to fund creative and meaningful projects and programs. 
Through the NHS School Council, but most importantly, with 
the collective will of innumerable stakeholders, the school 
and community will utilize these funds to help actualize their 
collective vision of the high school experience. Since its 
first grant in 2007, the NEF Endowment has awarded almost 
$900,000 to district educators and students in a competitive 
process. Now, through this inclusive and collaborative structure, 
grade levels will cooperate to maximize their benefit with 
immediate and long-term goals.

This year the high school is listening to all the engaged voices, 
and seeking more, to create a flexible three year plan, and 
present it to the NEF Distribution Committee and Board 
of Directors, for review and approval. This plan allows for 
approximately 25% of the funds to sustain valuable, previously 
NEF-funded projects. It is of prime importance, and we highly 
encourage, that all interested voices participate.

JFK Middle School will soon begin their process to construct 
the plan, and then be awarded funding, for their three years, 
beginning the fall of 2025. Additional funds will be available in our 
RFP model this year for the pre-school and elementary grades, 
as JFK received this year, during this transition. When fully in 
place during school year 2026/2027, every three years each grade 
level will then follow this new and directly responsive method.

None of this can happen without the amazing generosity and 
commitment you, the Northampton community, have shown 
in championing public education to the benefit of us all. Thank 
you! We and our city’s students are eternally grateful.

Presently we are committed to providing at least $300,000 
every three years in this model. We always graciously and 
thankfully accept immediate and planned gifts to grow this 
perpetual resource without spending the invested principal. We 
feel this new structure will enable the education communities 
to include all voices, focus their vision, and do collaborative 
long-term planning for the use of these additional resources. 
Our Small Grants to Educators program will continue to fund 
small projects twice a year, allowing schools to respond to 
unanticipated needs or new ideas. Our NEF Book Fund will also 
continue as is. It is our hope that continuity of funding from this 
local community-based Endowment can be leveraged to secure 
additional outside funding. We are very excited and grateful to 
see the enthusiasm and creativity that is being generated as 
NEF further partners with our dedicated and talented educators.

Endowment Grants this Past Year
The NEF Endowment Fund, together with its named funds (the bankESB Fund, the Eli Daniel Nemetz Todd Memorial Fund, the 
Florence Bank Fund for Public Education, the Marie Hershkowitz Memorial Fund, the Northampton Area Pediatrics Fund, and 
the Principal Gwen Agna Fund for Northampton Public Education, all under the NEF Endowment umbrella), awarded a total of 
$35,172 to two projects for the 2024-25 school year. 

Hitchcock Center: H2Whoa! $8,172 
All NPS fifth grade classes 
Funds consultant time and materials
H2Whoa! is an inquiry-based, phenomenon-anchored residency for all NPS 
fifth-grade classes, designed to give students the chance to think critically 
about where water comes from, how water sustains their communities, 
and to create hopeful, practical solutions to mitigate runoff pollution and 
improve stormwater infrastructure in schoolyards and beyond. Hitchcock 
educator Rachel Quimby will work with students and teachers to use each 
school’s grounds as a foundation for building skills like mapping, materials 
testing, modeling and design evaluation. During the final session, students 
will create a redesigned model schoolyard, complete with permeable 
surfaces and stormwater frameworks. Teachers will receive detailed lesson 
plans and supply lists for future use, as well as a nonfiction storybook filled 
with facts and questions meant to stimulate classroom discussion and 
inspire creative solutions. 

 Enhancing Communication Support in Classrooms   $27,000 
All NPS elementary schools 
Funds educator time and resources
The NPS elementary schools have identified a critical need for multimodal 
communication support in lower elementary grades due to diverse 
communication abilities and language backgrounds among students. Non-
speaking or minimally-speaking students, those with speech, language, 
or learning delays, multilingual learners, and students with emotional 
dysregulation face significant participation challenges. In collaboration with 
special educators, speech and language teams propose developing Tiered 
Augmentative and Alternative Communication (AAC) support in preschool to 
grade two classrooms. This tiered support will include modifications to the 
current curriculum so materials, lessons, and technology will be accessible to 
students with more diverse learning profiles and promote inclusive practices in 
our general education classrooms.

To see a list of all NEF Endowment donors, please visit: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_kX52zPDGw32ObSL-iewvB8NlWvmBcPa/view?usp=sharing
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BOARD MEMBER  
SPOTLIGHT 
Dale West
My job is… IT and Data Manager at the Food Bank of 
Western Massachusetts
I live with… Partner Hannah (works at Smith), four 
kids (2 at NHS [9/11 grades], 2 at SVAHS [9th grade]), a 
deceptively charming cat (Valentino), a dog (Scout) who 
is the family noodle, and a very loud parakeet (Pebbles). 
Our afternoon pickup/sports/activities/dinner schedule 
sometimes gets a little, well... complicated.
I can’t start my day without… tea or coffee. Pretty 
basic.
My favorite place in Northampton is… ooh, hard to say. I really love my neighborhood, but also the path along the Mill River 
that goes from Smith to Federal Street is up there as well. It’s such a nice little walk!
My favorite food/dish/place to eat in Northampton is… Bombay Royale! It’s our family favorite.
To relax I love to…paint (either oil or acrylic). I mostly paint portraits of my children and pets. Sometimes I stray and do 
something else, but I always go back to painting them.
My last vacation was to… Ocracoke Island in NC. We go there every year and love every minute of it. We also did a big family 
trip around New Mexico this year, and it was great to show the kids where I am from.
The last book I read was… Stolen by Ann-Helen Laestadius, a mystery of sorts about a Sami reindeer herding family and the 
impacts of racism, poaching, and climate change on their lives. I highly recommend it.
The last TV show I binged was… Our family has been working our way through Young Sheldon and Brooklyn Nine-Nine. Two 
great light-hearted comedy series.
I’ve been part of NEF since…  I joined in 2022.
If I had a magic wand, the Northampton public schools would have… Adequate support from the Commonwealth! We need 
adequate and equitable funding from the state so we can keep supporting the arts, math/reading specialists, paraprofessional 
support, socio-emotional supports, etc. in our district. I’m not an expert, but I really believe these are all integral to our 
kids’ learning; I wish state lawmakers (especially those in Eastern MA) would fix the funding formula that leaves towns like 
Northampton in the dust. And huge thanks to Jo Comerford and Lindsay Sabadosa for their continued advocacy to keep this at 
the forefront!
I support the Northampton public schools because… they have been incredibly great with our kids! We have four distinctly 
different children with unique learning struggles, and NPS and SVAHS teachers and staff have shown up to support our kids in 
monumental ways. We can’t express our gratitude enough, so supporting the work of NEF is a great way to give a little back.

From left to right NEF board members Steve Platt, Dale West, Tom Annese 
and Mandy Gerry, and intrepid volunteers Amy Levine and Lora Sandhusen 

at the 2024 NEF Plant & Garden Market.

In 2024 NEF bade farewell to several 
outgoing board members.

Our gratitude for their years of  
board service to:

Summer Cable

Lisa Papademetriou

Megan Rubiner Zinn

NEF Board
President 
Dale Melcher 
Vice President 
Martin Wohl
Treasurer 
Mary Curtin
Secretary 
Elizabeth Horn

Board Members

Tom Annese 
Peter Bigwood 
André Boulay 
Mandy Gerry 
Sam Hopper 
Joy Hermansen 
Jennifer Sanders 
James 
Steve Platt 
Dale West

School Committee 
Representative

Margaret Miller

Ex-officio

Dr. Portia S. Bonner,  
Superintendent


